BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
November 1, 2006

PRESENT:

Joe Sikora


Rick Ericson

Charles Wimberley

Deborah Giampolo

Joe Palladino


Barry Towers

Anna Marie Brown

ABSENT:

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

Call to Order – President Joe Sikora called the meeting to order @ 7:30 PM.

Homeowner Forum

· Ruth Johnson stated that six new townhomes have been sold.  The Board will get the names of the new owners.

· Skip Kroll asked questions regarding authorization of payments to contractors doing work in te Conservancy once the work has been completed.  The property manager is responsible for authorizing all work payments.

· Barbara Brown asked whose responsibility it is for replacing dead trees that have been placed around Country Walk.  The property manager will contact the developer so that there is a record of the discussion and the work has been completed…

· Bob Ellis asked about the timeframe and hours of fountain use in the pond.  Property manager will evaluate based on weather conditions and feedback from Conservancy.

· Barbara Brown noted problems with traffic around the circle and visibility issues when exiting Country Walk.  She also had concerns regarding the lighting, under control of the Developer, and the placement of mailboxes, under control of the Postmaster.

· Warren Johnson noted a hearing with Unisource regarding the lack of improvements made to the large pond, as part of the settlement, and a possible need to get the case settled.

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes, as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report
Joe Palladino reported that the Conservancy income and expenses are in line with the budget except for money spent for the Meetinghouse doors.  The reserves for the Conservancy currently stand at $78,000.00.
Property Manager Report

· Meetinghouse painting will be completed.  A new roof, power wash and painting proposals amount to approximately $12,000.00.  Proposals for vinyl siding will also be considered.  The roof replacement is most critical at this time.
· The pool is closed and the lines have been blown and antifreeze has been put into the commodes.

· $400.00 has been allocated for walking trail signage.

· Dog walk signage has been ordered.

Old Business

· Chimneys – The Town of Windsor seems not too concerned regarding the chimney material of the units in Country Walk.

· Rules – The Board has made recommendations and the Document Committee will review and then re-submit final copy to the Board for ultimate approval.  The property manager is getting quotes for compiling and copying the Rules and Declaration.
· Ballfield – The field was mowed and no evidence of seeding and sand/clay for the infield, that was supposed to be done.

New Business

· Budget preview for the homeowners will be the November Conservancy meeting.  The budget will be approved during the December Conservancy meeting.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting  be adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Joe Sikora – President

